
On 17th April 2018, Mr Logan took Year 10s to Keele University to partake in ‘The Stock Market Challenge’. Each
team was given a virtual £21,000 and shares in companies. Each team had to take on a role such as ‘Buyer’,
‘Seller’, ‘Finance Manager’ and ‘Media Analyst’. The competition was split into six sessions with the idea to make
as much money as possible in the time given. The scene was set with big screens showing the latest business
news and other screens showing the ups and downs of the different companies’ share prices. The bell rang and
The Stock Market was open. Everyone was up and about buying and selling trying to make the right decision.
Team work was very important as all members of the team had to keep an eye on the news, the share prices and
make decisions on whether to buy or sell.

Fifteen lucky Year 10 pupils took part in a Higher
HorizonsHistorydayat KeeleUniversity. Pupilswere
engrossedby an emotive talk from a Holocaust
survivor. SusanPollackMBEexplainedin great detail
her own experiencesandthe sadstoryof her family's
fate. It bought home to the studentsthe gravity of
the situation, and reinforced their learning from
variouscross-curriculartopics. Pupilswere alsolucky
enoughto be able to useone of the only 26 Enigma
machinesstill in use today. The samemachinehad
been usedby both BenedictCumberbatchand Kiera
Knightleyin film and TV shows! The day has truly
opened the eyesof our studentsby showingthem
what experiencesthey can have at university. Who
knows–maybeone of our studentswill becomethe
nextAlanTuring!

Riddle 
me this!

A new multi-national 
school opens. There are 

33 students from 
Mexico,45 students 

from Indonesiaand 32 
students from China. 
How many are from 

Turkey?

The year 10 GCSE Citizenship class are working on 
their Silver Surfers Campaign, which involves older 
people from the local community coming into 
school and receiving sessions to boost their ICT 
skills. The students who are making this 
wonderful initiative a success are; Katharine 
Beverly, Callum Boulton, Bethany Davies, Aimee 
Dawson, Sian Griffiths, Louis Inskip, Liam 
Pritchard, Jenna May Smith and Jessica Warren. 
It’s really great to see the conscientious attitude 
of our students and their involvement in our local 
community.

The students have been teaching the silver surfers 
how to word process, use the internet and use 
Skype and iPads. Feedback from the visitors so far 
is that the sessions are going very well, all thanks 
to the hard work of the students. 
Well done, year 10!

This went on throughout the day and it became very exciting, for both students and
teachers! With ten minutes before the last session, everyone was making the final decisions
about their portfolio of shares and money. Now was the time to make the BIG decisions
– keep what you have or risk it by taking a chance? Team Moorside made one final
push and sold at a high price just in time. The final bell rang and all monies and share
were collected in from the teams. Teams then waited in anticipation to see who
the winner was. It was Team Moorside! Mr Logan was thrilled and all headed
back to Moorside High School with big smiles on their faces.

As you will read in this Newsletter, there are a lot of extra-curricular enrichment activities happening in school and this gives students the 
opportunity to develop new skills as well as developing an understanding of the world around us.   It is also the season of GCSE exams and I 
want to take this opportunity to wish Year 11 the very best for the next few weeks and we are all behind you.   



Year 7 pupils visited Magna Science 
Centre, to have hands-on experience 
across the elements of Earth, Air, Fire 
and Water. The centre is a converted 

steel works, and a very unique 
experience. Students saw a fire 
tornado, made clouds,operated 

diggers and wave machines, and stood 
in a wind tunnel under gale force! The 

whole day was a rewarding and 
fantastic experience, and they all       

learned a lot!
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Owen Rollason has been attending 
college one day a week since the start of 

Year 10 doing Games Design and 
Media. He recently attended the School 
Links Awards Day and won the award 

for Individual Effort & Progress (only 14 
of these awards were given out of a 

total of 150+ students who attend these 
school links courses).

He also achieved a 100% attendance 
award as well. After several trips to the 
stage, handshakes with Principal, lots of 
photos, a trophy and three certificates, 

he came away a very proud pupil.

A huge well done to Owen, we are all so 
proud of you!

‘Riddle me this’ answer: 42

The Duke of Edinburgh's Award, or DofE, is the world's leading youth achievement 
award, giving young people between the ages of 14 and 24 the most incredible 
opportunity to take part in a wonderfully diverse range of exciting activities. We pride 
ourselves in being a Duke of Edinburgh accredited school and giving our students the 
opportunity to receive the award. We have recently had our first weekend away, 

whereby  two bronze teams and a silver team, completed their expedition
training. The weekend consisted of Country Code, navigation and 

plotting a route, walking that route as a team, setting up your camp,
learning how to cook your own meals. They also learnt a lot about 

First aid, kit and respect for others.  The students were a real 
asset to the school and behaved marvellously. 


